

St. Mary of the Immaculate Conception

## **Knights of Columbus**

## February Newsletter

The next meeting for the Milton Knights of Columbus will be Tuesday, February 14th at 7:00 in the church hall.

Without any candidates for our 1st Degree Ceremonial in January we ran a practice of the program. Thanks to those who attended and have committed to helping to keep the group ceremonial as our preferred 1st Degree method.

On Sunday, Feb. 19th we have our Culver's lunch scheduled from 10:30AM to 2:00PM. We need at least two people per hour in attendance but there isn't any maximum. Come on out, have lunch, socialize with brother knights, help serve our supportive community, and show our thanks to Culver's for doing so much to support our local programs.

The free throw competition was held on January 26th. We had an excellent turnout from the kids. 38 competitors is about 10 more than typical. We awarded first and second place shooters and have sent 1st place on to the District shoot in Jefferson on February 20th. Thanks to all that came to the school and helped out. We were a little short-handed but the guys that were there did a great job.

40 Cans for Lent is upon us. We could use someone to step up and take on that effort so that it doesn't fall onto those with plenty to do already. Pretty simple, adisplay in the gathering space, collect the donations and weigh for a total, and distribute to the food pantry. Please consider offering your services. Thank you.

Come join us on Tuesday, we'd be glad to see you.



February 12, 2017

Special Points of Interest

Tentative first degree dates for the upcoming year are 9/18/16 (Sunday after Mass), 1/10/17 (prebusiness meeting Tuesday), and 5/14/17 (Sunday after Mass).

Remember all Brothers are responsible for the recruitment of new members. All of the men of the church who are not yet Knights are potential candidates for membership.

Upcoming events for the Milton Knights of Columbus Council #6547:

Scoopie lunch at Culver's on February 19th.

Annual Lenten Fish Fry on March 10th.

40 Cans for Lent

**State Convention** 

Thanks to each and every member for all that you do for the Knights of Columbus.

In Service To One.
In Service To All.